


MINUTES   

UHCL Parking & Traffic Subcommittee  

October 7, 2024|1pm-2pm   
1. Call to order:  Nelson Carter called meeting to order at 1:02 

  
2. Approval of Meeting Notes: Meeting minutes:  minutes were 

approved last summer for meetings during Fall/Spring 23-24 
   
3. Old Business   

 Request for status updates  
a. Timeline on new bollard system 

 When? CB: Over a weekend or winter break, should be 
completed before Spring.  

 Can we remove fallen bollards for now? CB: Yes, we can put 
in work order to remove fallen bollards.  

b. Accessible Parking for Visitors 
 CB: working on a draft to get this implemented, will follow up 

next month. 
 

c. Shuttle Bus Location System 
 Was approved last Spring. 
 Waiting on response from Lidia and Debbie in Procurement 

for contract status with Verizon. 
d. Campus Recreation Community Member Parking  

 CB: pay station will be placed inside the Rec Center. Visitors 
will be able to pay there. Currently waiting on COI from 
vendor before we can proceed. Hoping to be installed this 
Fall/Spring. 

e. Direction of Traffic Flow in “The U”  
 April 11th meeting, there was conversation about the traffic 

flow in front of the Bayou building.  
 Painted arrows or a new sign have both been discussed 
 Parking will be asked to consider more signage.  
 Will follow-up next meeting.  

f. Accessible Parking for Lot B 
 At April meeting, the parking department said they would 

develop a plan for more accessible parking in Lot B.  
 SSCB has only 2 spaces currently. 
 Specialty health services spaces are no longer needed. 

1. A few signs have been removed, waiting to add new 
accessibility signs. 



 Some STEM/SSCB spots were marked “Guest of the President”, 
they may be no longer needed. 

 Status update on STEM area parking signs/ramp  
1. Ramp and signage currently in the works to be added. 

Will need quote from vendor. 
 
 
 

 
   

4. New Business/Announcements   
 

Do changes to Lot D require a stop sign?  
 NC: now that concrete barriers are gone, a stop sign or yield 

sign might be useful.  
1. Debbie Williams and Russell Miller agree that a stop sign 

and painting the stop lines would be a good idea.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:42 PM  
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